
 

 

Construction Management Advisory Committee 
   

  Date:   December 2, 2013  

Called to order:  12:15 pm Adjourned:  1:22 pm 

Chairperson:  Tom George Person completing report:  Teresa Maynard 

Members present from industry:  Carla Kugler (ABC), Margo Maher (AGC), Jason Revels (Star 

Construction), Ralph Mora (AGC)  

Members present from CNM:  Jeannie Baca, John Bronisz, Lisa Chakos Knapp, Beth Perine, Tom 

George,  David Ruff 

Next scheduled meeting:  Spring 2013 

 

I. Welcome/Introductions:   

II. Minutes:  

 Motion to accept minutes from April 26, 2013 was made and seconded. 

III. Reports:  

 Jason Revels inquired about the number of interns from ACL to work at the water treatment 
plant. 

 Beth Perine introduced herself as one of the contacts for CNM Job Connection Services and 
encouraged industry to contact them for internships.  Also on March 5th they will be holding a 
Job Fair that is free for employers at the Workforce Training Center. 

 CNM will hold a CTE Open House on February 28, 2014.  Inviting high school students to attend 
the CTE Open House @ Main Campus. 

 ACTE Board – Richard Falkner 

 CCHS has taken over the entire “S” building for the APS-CTE High School 

 Info-sessions are not going over well – not very well attended. 

 Internship at Jemez Pueblo w/Public Utilities 

 Jason reported that his work is still flat.  Public works side is barely hanging on.  Vertical market 
is still at the bottom.  They are currently looking for finishers and laborers. 
 

IV. Old Business 

 Inquiries of PCL and Clintco 

 ACCE sent out a survey to 90 students but only 5 responded 
 

V. New Business  

 Enrollment is way down – 1305 Estimating class has 13-14 Students 



 
 We are offering CM1105, which is an entry level class twice a year.  The top level classes are 

offered twice a year.  The upper level electives are only offered once a year. 

 UNM is starting to offer our 3 beginning courses in order to keep their ACCE Accreditation. 

 David Ruff asked for industry’s input as to whether we should continue with our ACCE 
Accreditation.  It is a 6 year accreditation 

 AGC is very interested in National Accreditations 

 Starting in spring term students cannot self-enroll the first week of class.  This is being put in 
place to try and stop students from registering for classes after they have already started. 

 CNM now has a MOU with ENMU for CTE credits to transfer into a Bachelor of Applied Arts and 
Sciences Degree.  This is a great marketing tool to get new students to take classes, as well as 
CNM graduates to move on to a four year degree. 

 Looking at 2 courses:  materials & techniques 
 

VI. Adjournment 

 1:22 pm 


